Minutes of the Meeting of Osmotherley Area
Parish Council held at Osmotherley Village Hall 
 On Thursday 15th February 2018
Present   Mr T Swales (Chairman), Mr T Wood, Mr Bob Manners, Mr M Stafford (Vice Chairman), Mr N Coward, Mrs A Atkinson, Mr N Ward, Mr D Manging, Mr M Laverick, Mr R Harker and HDC/NYCC ward Member Cllr D Hugill (part)
1. Apologies  
None
2. Minutes of the meeting of 18th January 2017 were approved and signed by the Chairman 
3. Public Forum 
None
4. Matters arising:
 4.1 Items not on the agenda

The issue of the unwelcome football coaches had been reported to the policing unit at Middlesbrough FC and the replies circulated to all councillors. Two coaches of Aston Villa supporters had previously called into the village however it would seem that four other coach drivers had taken it upon themselves to ‘tag on’ and this was what caused the main problems. The clerk reported that he would ask the Dedicated Football Officer at Cleveland Police to ask that in future it would inform his colleagues in other forces that Osmotherley had no coach parking and would prefer not to receive football coaches. 
At the last meeting it was reported that cyclists were using footpaths, including the Cleveland Way, in detriment to both foot users and condition of the footpath. The clerk reported that he had reported this to the National Park Authority and had received a reply to confirm that changes to fit kissing gates at the relay station would be made to discourage cyclists using this part of the Cleveland Way. It also confirmed that this is a park wide problem but extremely difficult to police.

All other items taken in the allotted section:
4.2 Police matters 
A written report was provided by Stokesley Police and PC James Crawford attended the meeting. A number of autocrimes were highlighted in the report from South End. A reminder that residents should ensure that vehicles are kept locked at all times was made. Theft of honey pots, once again, from South End also was reported.
4.3 Highways 
A number of instances had been reported regarding vehicles parking illegally on the corner of Back Lane and South End. The clerk was asked to report this issue to NYCC and ask for double yellow lines to reinforce restrictions. Discussions have been held over white lining near the Catholic Church and other areas and it was confirmed by DH that these would be addressed shortly.

Blocked drains previously reported near the substation on South End have now been repaired.

Sewerage had been reported leaking onto the highway near Home Farm and also on Colgate Lane.

Excessive amounts of water had been noted on the road near to the entrance of the shooting Ground in Thimbleby. 

The clerk was asked to report all these issues.

 4.4 NYCC 
Nothing to report
4.5 HDC  
Nothing to report
4.6 NYMNP

The Sheepwash Action Group meeting was held recently and confirmed that the bridge at Cod Beck Reservoir had now been completed. Also the issue of dog bins was discussed and a new double bin had agreed to replace the single bin in the car park.
4.7 Maintenance 
Nothing to Report

4.8 Village Hall

Nothing to Report
  5. Correspondence
Most correspondence is now electronic and is forwarded when received so Members can therefore raise concerns or comments by email to the Clerk should it need to be an agenda item. These items will only be minuted if they are discussed at a meeting.
· A damaged bollard has been repaired on North End and the responsible driver had been asked to contribute to the damage and this had been received.
· A resident had written to the Parish council asking that another Christmas tree be erected near the village hall and that carol singing should return to this position in the village. The PC discussed this at length and it was felt that asking for two trees, together with the associated maintenance, was not something they felt they could support. Also the issue of where the carol singing took place was a matter for the Village Hall committee to discuss. Finally it was confirmed that all previous suppliers of free Christmas trees in the past had been appropriately thanked. The vice chairman agreed to discuss this further with the resident. 
· A resident of Oswaldene wrote to the PC concerned that the issue of parking the Community Bus had not been answered satisfactorily in the past and wished the PC to discuss the matter once again. The Chairman declared an interest as an Osmotherley Trust member which the community bus comes under and asked that members take on active part in the discussions. The council is very concerned that this valuable asset is likely to be lost but understands the issues both drivers and residents have where the bus is currently parked. Mr Downey parks the bus outside his house when the school or other drivers are collecting the bus, at other times it is parked on the entrance to the field in Westfields.  Other parking venues have been discussed at length at previous meetings but due to the parking issues confronted by all residents in Osmotherley it was felt that the place it currently parked was the only viable option. The PC also confirmed that the Community Bus Committee paid the farmer who owned the access road it parked on a sum to allow this to occur. The PC confirmed it fully understood the issues the resident had with the situation but unfortunately felt it was not in a position to solve the issues at present but members will actively try and find a solution.
  6. Planning.

              a)    Applications.
6.1 Sowerby Grange, Crosby – Replacement of storage building - No objections
6.2 Low Moor Farm, West Harlsey – Construction of domestic garage – No objections
6.3 Ellerbeck House, Clack Lane End, Osmotherley - siting of a residential caravan
The Chairman removed himself from the meeting at this point as he had an interest in this application - Members of the PC had visited the site and confirmed, with conditions, that this application should be approved.
6.4 18 West End, Osmotherley - installation of vertical sliding sash window following removal of existing bow window – No objections but comments

              b)    Decisions. 

None

   c)    Enforcement


None
     7 a,b c.   Accounts
The clerk presented the accounts for this financial year:
`
	Income reported at last meeting
	
	£23,146.73
	

	
	
	
	

	Receipts in the period:
	
	
	

	Honesty Box
	£75.41
	
	

	NYM Cobbles Grant
	£3,500.00
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Total income for the period
	
	£3,575.41
	

	
	
	
	

	Revised 2017/18 income to 5th Feb 2018
	
	
	£26,722.14

	
	
	
	

	Expenditure reported to last meeting 
	
	£27,674.59
	

	
	
	
	

	Payments in the period:
	
	
	

	Yorkshire Water
	£3.00
	
	

	Yorkshire Water
	£101.50
	
	

	Osmotherley Village Hall & Toilets
	£206.00
	
	

	Osmotherley Village Hall 
	£8.00
	
	

	Di Swales - Burial Fees
	£410.00
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Total Expenditure in the period
	
	£728.50
	

	
	
	
	

	Revised 2017/18 expenditure to 5th Feb 2018
	
	£28,403.09

	
	
	
	

	             Funds:
	
	
	

	Surplus/(Deficit) for Period (Income less Exp)
	
	£2,846.91
	

	Funds B/Fwd From last meeting
	
	£27,710.39
	

	Funds C/Fwd to next meeting
	
	£30,557.30
	

	
	
	
	

	             Represented by:
	
	
	

	Balance of HSBC a/c                         
	
	£8,710.09
	

	Skipton Bond,                                      
	
	£21,847.21
	

	Total Funds as at 5th Feb 2018                
	
	£30,557.30
	

	
	
	
	

	Items Presented for Payment at Meeting:
	
	
	

	J.Robinson Expenses
	27.94
	
	

	Printroom
	74.00
	
	

	Osmotherley VH Hire & Toilets
	64.00
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	165.94
	

	
	
	
	


  8. Any Other Business
The clerk reported that a ‘trail run’ was being planned for April 2019 and had been written to informing us of this family friendly event. It also confirmed it would not be running through Osmotherley but on the moors between Swainby, Scath Wood Moor, Square Corner and Oak Dale.
It was also reported that the visiting Post Office Service had become unreliable in recent weeks and the clerk was asked to look into this further.

The insurance of the Quad Bike was discussed as the vehicle had not been used for a year. After much discussion it was felt that the insurance should be renewed.

   9. Press Items
It was agreed that the minutes be included on the website and a summary of the discussions at this meeting be included in the next Messenger newsletter.
10. Date of next meeting; Thursday 15th March 2018 in the Supper Room, Village Hall, Osmotherley at 7.30pm prompt. 
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